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Rec/47

Apologies for Absence.


Cllrs. A Birch and J Earwaker.

Rec/48
  
Declaration of Interest.

None.
Rec/49

Dispensation Requests.



None.
Rec/50

Public Participation.

Mr M O’Brien, Fleckney Athletic AFC Chairman, expressed the Football’s Club’s concern at the state of the junior pitch following the Fleckney Festival that had been held on the Recreation Ground particularly after all the hard work that had been put in to improve the standard of the pitches. The damage done to the pitch had meant it was unplayable the following day. Also he was surprised that alcohol was being sold as he thought that alcohol could not be sold on the Recreation Ground. His view was that easy access to alcohol could only lead to trouble and unfortunately there had been an incident in the Village with one of the football coaches that was alcohol related.

Mr M Preston, who had organised the Fleckney Festival, explained that it was a community event with the proceeds being shared  between local charities and organisations and had been organised in a similar way to the Fleckney Fest. Mr Preston, supported by Mr Bromley, suggested that as the Recreation Ground had been gifted to the Village that it should be made available for more community use rather than being restricted by the provision of football pitches. Mr Preston went on to explain the issues around serving alcohol, the damage done to the football pitch, security on the night, the use of the hay bales and the problems that had occurred with the toilets.
The Chairman thanks Mr O’Brien, Mr Preston and Mr Bromley for their comments.

Mr O’Brien left the meeting.

Rec/51

Minutes of Meeting held on 29th August 2017.


Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 29th August 2017, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be accepted as a true record.
Rec/52

Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 29th August 2017.
Minute Rec/35 – Boundary Hedge with 121 Leicester Road– The Clerk informed members that he had met with Mr Deacon and had agreed the works to the hedge and the line of the boundary. It had also been agreed that some works would be done to the boundary hedge by the Parish Council to make it more secure.
Minute Rec/37 – Dog Fouling – Cllr. L McKemey reported that some of the signs that had been put had been pulled down. Also she requested a further meeting be arranged with the “Dog Warden” to review the impact of the efforts so far.

Minute Rec/37 – Acoustic Curtains – The grant had now been released by HDC and samples would now be obtained for consideration at the next meeting.

Minute Rec/40 – All Weather Pitch Upgrade - The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that there had been a delay in getting the surplus equipment to the School due to its bulky nature.
Minute 43 – Lodge Road Play Area – The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that this was ongoing.
Rec/53

Correspondence.
None.
Rec/54   
Usage Report.

The Clerk submitted a report, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives that were currently being promoted.
 
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer answered members’ questions.

Resolved that the report be received and noted.
Rec/55
All Weather Pitch Upgrade.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported on progress with the works` now complete and signed off. The new surface had already generated interest without any advertising being done. It does appear that the surface may need to be brushed possibly as much twice a week, depending on use, to maintain the pile and that the rubber crumb fill will need topping up annually which could cost as much as £2,000.

 It was suggested that an “Official Opening” could take place which would help raise the profile of the improved facility. Names suggested were Josh Knight (Leicester City) and Muzzy Izzett.

Resolved that:

(i) The report on progress be received and noted.
(ii) An “Official Opening” takes place prior to the start of the next Parish Council meeting on Monday 9th October 2017.
Rec/56
Fleckney Festival.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer outlined the points that had arisen from the Fleckney Festival held at the Leicester Road Recreation Ground on Saturday 16th September as follows:

General findings

· Event well attended.

· Community event with some free entertainment.

· Helped raise the profile of the Recreation Ground and what it has to offer.
                              Issues

· Wet weather prior to the event meant ground was soft resulting in some damage to football pitches.

· Bales of straw used for seating were split and strewn across the junior football pitch.

· Inadequate/inappropriate security

· Alcohol was a problem during the event with some drunkenness.

· The toilets in the Sports Centre proved inadequate due to the large number of people. attending in the evening.

· Some minor vandalism occurred in the toilets.
Members discussed in some detail the problems that had arisen but nevertheless felt that the event had been a success and had been enjoyed by a large section of the local community. It was felt that a future event would be a possibility if the organisers were so minded but timing would need to be looked at as would the location and types of attractions/rides etc. 
Resolved that the report of the Facilities Manager/ Sports Development Officer be received and noted.


Mr Preston and Mr Bromley left the meeting.
Rec/57
Publicity.

Resolved that publicity be given to the All Weather Pitch Upgrade Official Opening, Half Term Soccer School,  Acoustic Curtains and the vandalism at the Skate Park.
Rec/58
Date of Next Meeting.

Monday 30th October 2017 at 7.00pm.

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Fleckney Sports Centre on 25th September 2017.





Present:


Cllr. L McKemey (Vice Chairman), Cllrs. C McKemey, S Parker and S Wyche.





J Prescott, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.





Members of the Public - 3 
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